MK Christian Environment Group

Our next MKCEG event

We are planning another informal get-together for drinks
on Thursday 8th January at 8.00pm. Venue - the Harvester
at Loughton (London Rd, Loughton, Milton Keynes, MK5
8AF).

It would be great if some of you could manage to join us
and share ideas about what you would like MKCEG to do in
2015.

Feel free to drop in for a short time of you can’t spare the
whole evening — we’ll aim to finish by around 9.30pm in
any case.

Transition MK Food event

Thursday 22nd January 7.00-9.00pm at Acorn House
351 Midsummer Boulevard, MK9 3HP.

The theme is 'local food' and we will be showing a film
about producing food locally and then explore the variety
of local food available to us in MK.

Please book online here so we have an idea of numbers.

Sustainable Living:
why we struggle, & how we can change

This was the subject of the presentation that followed the
CEL (now officially renamed “Green Christian”) Annual
Meeting, given by lan Christie who
works at the University of Surrey
alongside Professor Tim Jackson
(author of Prosperity Without
Growth). lan is also environmental
advisor to the Bishop of Kingston -
Richard Cheetham.

Which of the following groups does
each of us belong to?

lan had been involved in some research into the reasons
why people don’t engage personally with sustainability.
The number of people taking it seriously has remained
very low (perhaps around 2 or 3%). At the other end of
the scale, some are completely opposed to making any
personal contribution themselves. A large majority is
between these two extremes — they are willing to do some
of the easy things like changing light bulbs and recycling,
but generally find the problem too big, too difficult to
cope with and some think that what little they can do may
be of limited benefit.

Someone else should make the first move!

Another issue is that each of the three main players —
government, business, and individuals — tends to hold
back, expecting (one of) the other two to take the lead.
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Greens like consuming too!

There is also a clash of desires and values; Green-minded
people derive pleasure from acquiring nice things and
from travel just like anyone else; in fact some are prolific
travellers to green events and conferences.

The problem of the Rebound effect

lan explained that one problem is that when people make
one lifestyle change, the impact of what they have done
may be seriously reduced because of the Rebound Effect.
For example the savings made by buying a more
economical car may be spent on driving further, or going
abroad for a holiday.

Examples of what can work — Moments of Change

Research has suggested that people are more open to
make greener lifestyle choices at key moments of change
in their lives such as when they move house, at the birth
of their first child, and when they retire.

Community

Action by individuals is less likely to be successful than
when people come together to act in conjunction with
others in the community — a feeling of safety in numbers,
of sharing values rather than being an odd one out.
Community food projects and energy schemes were
mentioned as examples of ideas that have been
successfully adopted. Church groups are well placed to
lead schemes.

Lifestyle Support Systems

A third requirement is that action by individuals and
groups is supported by incentives (like the Green Deal)
and by a consistent and clear message from central
government. Support from trusted local players is also
valuable — churches were judged to have a role to play
here. The Peterborough Environment City Trust was also
quoted as an example of an organisation making a good
job of encouraging changes.

What role for the Church?

lan encouraged us by giving examples of positive
developments in the church, such as the divestment
campaign and the fresh energy in the Church of England
coming from various senior clerics.

He provided us with some areas for possible action
including:

9 The development of food banks to become food hubs
where people could support each other by sharing
tools, seeds, and advice on growing food together

9 Campaigning for a New Green Deal for community
(rather than individual) projects

9 Forming partnerships with the NHS and National Trust
over environmental issues.


http://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/transition-mk-food-event-tickets-14650402749
http://www.pect.org.uk/

20 Letters — a challenge for MKCEG?

The afternoon will be remembered by many for the “20
letters” comment that arose in the plenary session after
the discussion groups. Apparently it takes the receipt of
only about 20 individually-written letters from electors
about the same topic for some MPs to judge that topic to
have widespread concern. In the run up to the 2015
election this should challenge us to put pen to paper....

This is only a snapshot of what was covered in what was a
really interesting afternoon. If anyone wants to learn
more, the presentation slides can be viewed at this link:

http://www.greenchristian.org.uk/wp-content/
uploads/2014/11/ChangingliveslanChristieNov2014.pdf

Housing & Energy-Fai rness

Green Christian (previously Christian Ecology Link) is
holding this workshop on Saturday 24 January, 2015, from
1lam to 4.30pm, at St Aloysius Church, 20 Phoenix Road,
London NW1 1TA (near Euston station)

This should interest anyone wanting to explore, within a
faith-based context, the concept of intergenerational
justice, including issues such as how we can make best
use of our homes and the impact on our energy footprint.

Speakers include Ann Morisy, an associate of PSALM,
(Project for Services Around Long Life Ministry) a London-
wide ecumenical organisation, and Angus Hanton who is a
co-founder of the Intergenerational Foundation, a
vehemently independent and non-party-political think
tank that focuses on intergenerational fairness in the UK.

The event is free of charge but donations will be
welcomed. Please book by 17" January at eventbrite

Green Dragon Eco Centre

| visited this new centre earlier in the month and was
given a quick tour by one of the staff! The gift shop and
café are already open for business.

Next spring the site will become home to a range of
animals, including rare breeds, and visitors will have to
pay to visit that part of the site.

Under development are also several areas for children to
play - outside, partly and totally under cover. It will be
possible to use the Soft Play Barn and other “themed”
birthday areas for children’s parties.

The main building is very impressive, having many green
credentials — it is timber-framed having been built using
locally-sourced materials, is heated by a biomass boiler,
uses solar PV to provide electricity for lighting, and
rainwater harvesting for flushing toilets, etc.

Upstairs is a conference room which can be used for
business meetings, community events and receptions.
The café is open each day from 10.00-4.00 and serves
drinks, cakes and light lunches using locally-sourced food
where possible. (Last orders 3.00pm in winter).

The shop already offers gifts and a range of locally-
sourced food and in due course more produce from the
farm itself will be available, as well as plants and seeds.

Work by local artists is also available for sale.

The centre is situated on the Botolph Claydon to Quainton
road. From Milton Keynes, head for Winslow, then take
the road first to East Claydon, then to Botolph Claydon.
Turn left at the T-junction in Botolph Claydon, then follow
the road as it turns to the right shortly afterwards. The
centre is around a mile further on, on the right.

Worth a visit; it will be interesting to watch how the site
develops during the next few months.

Compass Course

Engaging with politicians may be especially useful in the
next few months in the run up to May’s general election.
Taking the time to discover the policies that the different
parties are proposing is good preparation for this once-in-
every-five-years opportunity to have a say in who is
elected.

MK Mission Partnership is offering a new course starting

in March entitted / K22 aAYy 3 i KS wA IK
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Revd Stephen Mosedale will be leading this course which

will take place on Mondays at Holy Cross, Two Mile Ash.

The course starts on March 9™ with a curtain raiser,

organised by MK Theology Forum. More details here


http://www.greenchristian.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/ChangingLivesIanChristieNov2014.pdf
http://www.greenchristian.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/ChangingLivesIanChristieNov2014.pdf
http://www.missionpartnership.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2014/09/Compass-leaflet-Spring-2015.pdf
http://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/housing-energy-fairness-for-all-tickets-13897974215

A new Future Learn course

Starting on January 12th is a new Future Learn free online
course, provided by the Open University, called Elements of
Renewable Energy. The course runs for 4 weeks and is
estimated to require 3 hours per week. More details here.

Biodiversity

Green Christian has recently drafted two leaflets about
biodiversity, and they invite feedback on their usefulness and
any suggestions as to how they could be improved.

The chart shows very clearly how the weather
changed quite dramatically half way through 2013
from being around a degree colder than average to
around 1-1% degrees warmer than average. (March
2013 was a record-breaking cold month at nearly 4°C
below the average). This doesn’t in itself prove
climate change, but is consistent with the predicted
effects of it.

For the second year in succession we were able to
enjoy the autumn colours which were in evidence
locally right into early December.

leaflet1 { I @AYV I 2 Af Rf A TS 216V O VA %F“S)\'%@R%_’hpff%ded that 2014 will turn out to have

contains facts about how wildlife is under threat and offers ten
practical steps to help save wildlife for future generations.
leaflet 2 2 K& R2S3a W{I GAy3
includes some texts from the bible on wildlife, and some
quotes from a few religious leaders.

Please email any comments to Green Christian

Recent warm weather

Autumn continued a run of warmer-than-average months in
our region, which stretch back to December 2013 (or to July
2013 if one uses 1961-1990* as the basis for comparison
purposes), broken only by the slightly cool August this year.
*The UK averages for the 30-year period 1981-2010 are approx.
0.5°C warmer than those for the 1961-1990 period, though the
differences between the two periods vary from month to month
and region to region.

The chart below shows the monthly mean temperature
anomalies for the average of the Midlands and East Anglia
regions over the last 23 months, using 1981-2010 as the basis
for comparison purposes. The figures used for the chart are
based on those which were obtained from the Met Office
website www.metoffice.gov.uk/climate/uk/summaries.
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been the UK’s warmest on record.
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Although the gardens don’t look
impressive at this time of year
closer inspection over the
Christmas break was rewarding as
it revealed quite a large number of
plants carrying blooms, some
examples of which are shown on
the right. Some are summer
flowers, still surviving, whilst
others one normally associates
with  spring, such as the
wallflowers blooming on plants
which were originally raised from
seed in the spring of 2013.

The green woodpecker shown
below has become a regular visitor
in recent weeks and seems to have
appreciated the freshly-cut lawn; a
close examination reveals that he
has done a good job of aerating
several patches of it!

David Miller
30th December 2014


http://www.metoffice.gov.uk/climate/uk/summaries
https://www.futurelearn.com/courses/elements-renewable-energies
https://www.futurelearn.com/courses/elements-renewable-energies
http://www.greenchristian.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/biod-1-A5.pdf
http://www.greenchristian.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/biod-2-A5.pdf
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